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March 14, 2022

Re: WNBC CONTENT PRODUCERS - N.L.R.B. DECISION

Dear Sisters and Brothers,

On March 8, 2022, the National Labor Relations Board ruled that Content Producers at

WNBC (New York), WMAQ (Chicago), and KNBC (Los Angeles) are NABET bargaining
unit members. The Board'’s decision denied NBCUniversal's third request for review of

a ruling in the Union’s favor in this matter.

This case began in 2009 with the Company’s decision to create the Content Center at
WNBC. The Union has argued for over a decade that the Content Producers should be
in the NABET bargaining unit. The Board’s decision last week confirms that Content
Producers should remain in the A-Contract of the Master Agreement.

Local 11 is extremely proud of the dedication of the membership in securing this
favorable decision. We will be posting additional information as we determine how the
Board's decision will impact our membership at WNBC.

BET-CWA Sector Vice President
NABET-CWA Local 11 President
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